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Issue 2


Dear Patient

Welcome to your second edition of the ‘Brant Road Surgery Newsletter’.

We hope to build on the success of Issue 1 by continuing to update you on changes in the Practice which affect you. 

Dentist

We are pleased to announce the opening of an Independent Dental Practice on the premises.  
Telephone number 01522 722724.
Physiotherapy Service
The Physiotherapists have now moved to Hykeham Green, Lincoln Road, North Hykeham.  
Telephone number 01522 688699.

Anticoagulant Clinic

As you may be aware the Anticoagulant (Warfarin) clinic has been discontinued at Lincoln County Hospital.  Since the 1st April 2006 we have been offering 
this service to our patients and those of six other local practices.  

Early Repeat Prescriptions in June

We are updating our clinical software system in June.  This will leave us at some times without a computer system. Because of this please could anyone whose repeat prescription is likely to be due between 9th and 30th June order the item(s) before that date.
Hayfever

There is usually no need to see a doctor if all you need is Hayfever medication.  Most Hayfever medication is available from the chemist and costs less than the current prescription charge.  
If you would like some information about Hayfever you can ask a Pharmacist or book a telephone appointment with a Doctor or Nurse Practitioner.

Facility Improvements 
We have an ongoing improvement plan at the practice and have recently installed hand rails near the entrance, a baby changing unit and grab rails in the Ladies/Disabled toilets.  
Building Extension
We are always trying to increase the services that we offer at the Practice, this has led to a shortage in space/rooms so we are planning an extension to be completed late Summer 2006.  In conjunction with this we will be looking at the possibility of additional car parking spaces subject to planning applications.  We apologise for any disruption while building work is underway.
Telephone System
There have been some teething problems with the new telephone system.  Thank you for your input and support whilst we iron these out.

Test Results 

If you have had a test such as blood or urine, please wait five working days before ringing for your results.  We encourage patients to ring in the afternoon as it is quieter and easier to get through on the telephone.
Asthma/COPD Specialist Appointments
Shona, one of our practice nurses is taking responsibility for patients with respiratory conditions.  Please remember that even if you feel your asthma/ COPD is under control it is very important that you have an annual review.  When you are booking your review please tell the receptionist the reason for your appointment and ask for a double slot.
New Receptionists

On a happy note we would like to give a warm welcome to Dawn and Tracy who have joined our reception team since the last newsletter was published.

Missed Appointments
The numbers of missed appointments in recent months have been – 

January - 70        February - 65
March - 86          April – 81

As you can see from the above this is a large problem for us.

If you cannot make it to an appointment please tell us in good time so that the appointment is not wasted!
